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ROBIN, late 20’s

ROBIN is the side kick to Batman. He is speaking a support 
group for sidekicks.

ROBIN
Hi I’m Richard Grayson, AKA Robin.  
I’ve been a side kick now for... 7 
years.  And at first, it was great.  
I was an orphan.  Didn’t know what 
I wanted to do with my life and 
then like... the coolest super hero 
ever came along and asked me to be 
his side kick. And I was like “yes, 
absolutely, Batman.  That sounds 
like the best idea ever.”  I mean 
who wouldn’t jump at the chance to 
work with Batman.  But, I should’ve 
known when he named me Robin that 
it was going to be a rough road.  I 
mean imagine the meanest, toughest 
criminal you’ve ever seen.  And 
then imagine grabbing him by the 
collar screaming in his face “I’m 
Robin!”  No matter how scary I try 
to sound... they usually just laugh 
in my face.  And I don’t blame them 
it’s ridiculous.  A Robin just 
isn’t scary.

Robin takes a minute, overcome with emotion.

ROBIN (CONT’D)
But even with the name it was fun 
for a while.  Staying up all night, 
crazy weapons, protecting people.  
But now a days, it gets harder and 
harder to put on that red and green 
and yellow outfit.  I mean I’m not 
a kid anymore, and I’m realizing... 
I never went to college!  I am 
completely unqualified for any job 
and if Batman decides to retire 
that’s it!  I have no idea what I’m 
going to do.  It keeps me up at 
night.  I’m so tied to... Batman.  
The Batman... whatever.

Robin takes deep breath.

ROBIN (CONT’D)
Anyway, I’m so thankful for this 
room.  For all of you.  

(MORE)



It’s because of this Side Kick 
Support group that I’m able to find 
my inner strength. To find my self 
worth and to realize that... when I 
hang up my tights on put on my 
street clothes... that’s Grayson’s 
time.  A time where I can be my own 
super hero.  Thank you.
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ROBIN (CONT’D)


